
Minutes of the Davis Democratic Club Board Meeting

Tuesday, May 6, 2014

Small conference Room, Yolo County Library, Davis Branch

315 East 14th St.

Davis CA 95616

Meeting called to order at 7:06PM by President Stephen Souza.

The agenda was presented to the board by the President.

MOTION/VOTE

A motion to approve the agenda was presented by Rick Gonzales.  It was seconded by Arun Sen.  The agenda was approved without objections or additions.

Quorum is 7 members 

Members Present: 9 members present

President Stephen Souza

Vice President Rick Gonzales

Treasurer Ameer Alsawaf

Recording Secretary G Richard Yamagata

Corresponding Secretary & Publicity Absent

Membership Chair & Newsletter Editor Carl Schmid

Immediate Past President Arun Sen

Past President Bob Bockwinkel

Board Members: Mike Syvanen

Ex-Officio:  Bob Schelen

Two member of the public were present.  Madhavi Sunder, candidate for Davis Joint Unified School Board was at the meeting to address the board and to seek their endorsement in the upcoming school board election.   DDC member Jean Likes was present at the meeting.  

Board Members absent:  Jonathan Howard, Elly Fairclough, Tim Fenton, Betty Weir and Will Arnold

Ex-Officio members absent:  Bill Julian & Bill Ritter

A Quorum was present at the meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Madhavi Sunder addressed the board and told us about her background and her credentials.  She is a professor of law and teaches at UC Davis School of Law.  She is a Harvard graduate and received her law degree from Stanford School of Law.  Her areas of expertise are in civil liberties and the Constitution and intellectual property law.  She is currently one of three finalists for the current vacancy on the school board.  She is supported by a grassroots effort to elect her in November with over 100 local people supporting her.  She has the endorsements of Delaine Easton,  Lois Wolk, Dan Wolk, Rochelle Swanson and others.  

She said that she would bring an educator’s perspective to the board.  She was one of the people that supported the successful naming of Fred Koramatsu elementary school.   She was ready and willing to tackle the problems like special school program financing and school finances in general.  Her web site is www.SunderForSchools.org 

PRESIDENT’S Statement:

President Stephen Souza stated that it was too early for the board to endorse any candidate for the three open seats.  The Club will have to have a forum or some committee action to vet all of the candidates before making a decision in August for the November election.

PRESIDENT’S ACTIVITIES

President Stephen Souza made 18 phone calls to club members that did not renew last year.  Membership Chair Carl Schmid reported that there were 3 renewals from this pool of people.  The communications committee is working on the Facebook page through the efforrs of Chris Allen and the club events are now populating the Central Committee calendar.

COLLEGE CAMPUS DEMS

There were no college dems at this meeting, so no report was given.

YCDCC REPORT

The April meeting was shortened by the fact that the West Sac Library was closed.   Other reported action was that Stephen Souza worked on the Democratic Central Committee database and was able to generate precinct walk lists for Winters, CA.  

The May 19th YCDCC meeting will be at the G Street campaign headquarters in Davis.

TREASURER REPORT

Treasurer Ameer Alsawef presented his report. He went over the excel file containing summarized financial information for March and first quarter of YE14-same copy emailed to Greg on 4/11/14  (Cash Flows (CF), (Balance Sheet (BS) & Profit & Loss (P&L)- c Cash basis a Accrual), Checks issued, Deposits made, & Funds received). The checking accounts were reconciled (statements received and matched with books-see attached) to March 31, 2014. Still waiting on the outstanding check #3258 $151 dated 3/14/13 issued to YCDCC (Re-Catering + memb) needs to be replaced after putting stop payment on it with US Bank.  

Here is summary of the activities for March:

1. Fund collected                   $  805.00 ($1,280 deposited-included $475 recorded in prior month) 

2. Expense incurred             $       0.00 ($269.48 Checks issued were for prior months expenses) 

3. Net Collected over Incurred  $805.00 

4. Bank Accounts Beg Bal      $11,959.69 End of February (plus $475 un-deposited)

5. Bank Accounts Ending Bal   $12,970.28 Books balance on 03/31/14.

Arun Sen tried to close the Bank of America account.  He was finally told that monthly service fees on accounts with less than a $1500 balance has eaten the account down to a zero balance.  

BOARD MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT

Bob Bockwinkel is chair of this committee.  Bob noted his success at recruiting three new board members.  Rick Gonzales stated that we still are in need of women on the board.   We have only two women board members and they were both absent at this meeting.

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT

Carl Schmid reported that 103 households have renewed.  As he stated before, there were 3 renewals this month. 

NEWSLETTER

Editor Carl Schmid commented on the last newsletter and articles that will be present in the next newsletter.  Carl quickly filled up the newsletter with promises by board members to supply articles.

EVENTS

The event that was discussed was the Champagne Brunch.  Rick Gonzales stated that all is ready and going well in the planning.  They plan to mail out 250 invitations for the event.  The invitation has been vetted and approved by the board through e-mail.

Another event that was planned and is to be announced is a precinct walk party at Bob Bockwinkel’s house on May 25th.  The event will be from 10Am to 11:30AM and feature a continental breakfast.  All of the candidates endorsed by the DDC and YCDCC will have their materials distributed by the volunteers appearing at Bob’s house.  

MOTION/VOTE

A motion was made by Carl Schmid and seconded by Arun Sen to make this precinct walk party and official general meeting event for the Davis Democratic Club.  The motion passed with no objecting votes.  

Fourth of July Booth

Carl Schmid stated that he has not received any materials about the booth as of yet, from the city.

YOLO COUNTY FAIR BOOTH

The DDC will be once again taking Saturday.  Rick Gonzales is chair of that effort and will have more on that effort closer to the August 15th date.  The booth location is closer to the main door than in previous years.  

ICE CREAM SOCIAL

There was discussion about resurrecting this event.  It was suggested that the club talk to Lucas Frerichs about having the event at his house.  There was talk of having a memoriam for Jerry Kaneko at this event.  

NEW BUSINESS

Bob Schelen asked for $2500 from the Davis Democratic Club to help fund the G Street campaign headquarters.  

MOTION/VOTE

Carl Schmid made the motion to give the YCDCC $2500 from the Federal account.  The motion included a promise by Bob Schelen to write an article about the campaign headquarters for the newsletter.  This motion was seconded by Bob Bockwinkel.  

The motion passed unanimously.  

KUDOS

President Stephen Souza thanked all of the board members for attending the meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20PM.

Minutes respectfully submitted by G Richard Yamagata on June 9, 2014.


